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DCL

DUAL PURPOSE SEED TREATMENT

COMMERCIAL

POWDER

Net weight: 10 kg

Diazinon and Lindane for control of seed and root maggots and
wireworms and Captan for control of seedling blight and root rot.

GUARANTEE:
DIAZINON .............................  7.0%
CAPTAN ................................ 22.0%
GAMMA ISOMER OF BHC (FROM LINDANE) .... 12.0%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO.: 13796
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Patent Pending

DANGER         POISON

CIBA-GEIGY CANADA LTD.
6860 Century Avenue
Mississauga, Ontario

L5N 2W5

WARNING:  Exposure to captan may produce long-term health
effects.  To minimize exposure, follow directions outlined on
this label.

DIRECTIONS:  CORN, PEAS AND BEANS OF ALL TYPES (lima, field,
snap,  soybeans):  Apply 450 g per 100 kg of corn seed or 420 g
per 100 kg of pea or bean seed as a dry application and mix until
thoroughly coated.  Do not use hands for mixing.



FOR SLURRY MACHINES:  Use 350 g seed treatment per litre of water
and apply 1.25 litres of slurry per 100 kg of seed.  For other
rates of slurry application adjust to maintain 450 g per 100 kg
of corn seed or 420 g per
100 kg of pea and bean seed.

FOR HAND MIXING:  For each 100 kg of seed use 420-450 g in 1.25 L
of water.  Mix well to keep powder suspended in water; pour over
the seed and mix with a paddle or shovel until evenly coated.  Do
not use hands for mixing.  Dry the seed before seeding or
bagging.

NOTE:  For best results seed should be planted within a week
after treating.

CAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  May be fatal if swallowed.  Never
handle material with bare hands.  Use rubber gloves; do not use
leather or cloth gloves.  Avoid spilling on skin or clothing.  Do
not breathe spray mist or dust.  When treating, augering, or
handling treated seed, work in a well-ventilated area and wear a
respirator, goggles and gloves.  When handling or applying, wear
clothing that completely covers arms and legs to minimize
exposure.  Change contaminated clothing daily and wash thoroughly
before re-use.  Wash hands, face and arms thoroughly with soap
and water after handling this product and before drinking, eating
and smoking.  Shower after use or at  the end of the work day. 
Wash clothing and gloves before re-use.  Always work out of the
wind during mixing and loading operations.  Keep unprotected
persons out of operating area or vicinity where there may be
drift.  Do not contaminate food or feed.  Do not contaminate any
body of water.  Treated seed should be coloured and labelled
"Poisonous to man and animals.  Do not use for food or feed.  Do
not sell to oil mills.  This seed has been treated with diazinon,
lindane and captan for control of insects and seed-borne
diseases."

FIRST AID:

In case of poisoning, call a physician immediately.  IF ON SKIN,
remove contaminated clothing and wash skin thoroughly with soap
and water.  IF IN EYES, flush with water for 5-10 minutes and
obtain medical attention.  IF SWALLOWED, give the patient one to
two glasses of water and cause vomiting by  giving one dose of
syrup of ipecac.  If the patient does not vomit within 20
minutes, give a second dose.  If syrup of ipecac is not



available, give the patient one to two glasses of water and cause
vomiting by inserting a finger down the throat.  Repeat with
water until vomit fluid is clear.  The patient should be lying
down with the head below the level of feet.  DO NOT TRY TO CAUSE
VOMITING IF THE PATIENT IS UNCONSCIOUS OR IN A CONVULSIVE STATE.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Diazinon may cause cholinesterase inhibition.  If poisoning
occurs get prompt medical aid.  Atropine is antidotal.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:

Decontaminate equipment and empty containers by thoroughly
rinsing with water and dispose of rinsings by burying in non-crop
land away from water supplies.  Crush, break or puncture empty
containers and bury with the rinsings or deliver them to sanitary
landfill dumps in accordance with municipal  requirements.  For
additional details on disposal of containers and rinsings,  and
for information about the appropriate means of disposal of
unused, unwanted product, contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the PEST
CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not



liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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